
 

 

12 July 2017  
 
Dear Parent/Carers 

SPORTS DAY 
FRIDAY 14 JULY 2017 

 
We are looking forward to our annual Hampstead School Sports Day. This is always a fantastic event and a highlight 
of the year. As in previous years this will take place at Willesden Sports Centre, Donnington Road, London, NW10 
3QX. This will be a whole school event, with every student participating. PE has planned a tremendous range of 
events throughout the day. In the morning students must go directly to Willesden Sports Centre for 0840 to be 
registered. They will be met by Form Tutors at the seating area next to the track.  
 
The day should end at around approximately 1450. Students will be dismissed directly from Willesden Sports 
Centre. 
 
In the event of inclement weather, health and safety is paramount. If it becomes hazardous for the event to 
continue, students will be dismissed directly from Willesden Sports Centre as soon as the decision is made. You will 
be informed by e-mail / MyEd app.  If for any reason you do not wish your son / daughter to be dismissed until 1450, 
then you MUST inform the school as soon as possible. . 
 
If for any reason your child is unfortunately absent on 14 July, please telephone the Attendance Line (020 7472 5380) 
by 0830 as normal.  
 
In case of hot weather, please ensure your child has adequate sunscreen, a hat, sunglasses and plenty of water 
(preferably a reusable bottle). They had better bring a waterproof too, just in case it rains!  
 
If your child receives free school meals, they will be provided with a packed lunch on the day. Otherwise, please 
ensure your child brings a packed lunch to this event.    
 
All students will be expected to wear their Hampstead School PE kit of a red Hampstead polo shirt, black tracksuit 
bottoms or black shorts and trainers. 

 
Finally if your child suffers from any medical condition, including (asthma), can you please ensure they bring their 
medication with them on the day and inform their tutor.  There will be first aiders at the stadium throughout the 
day.  

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Christopher Squires 
Head of PE 



 


